PUBLIC HEARING

SITE PLAN REVIEW

Islamic Cultural Center of Bosnians’ in Syracuse

720 Hartwell Ave

February 6, 2017

7:00PM
Public Hearing 

Site Plan Review – Islamic Cultural Center of Bosnians’ in Syracuse worship center at 720 Hartwell Ave 

Mayor Tackman called the public hearing regarding proposed new construction at 720 Hartwell Ave to order at 7:00PM
Comments:

Project Manager Joseph Mastroianni began the presentation on behalf of the Islamic Cultural Center with a brief 5 minute graphic video detailing the proposed site development showing from all angles, including the building (80’ x 80’) and placement of the munara (50’ height), parking, landscaping, walkways, retention ponds, wetland to the south, proposed soccer field, and basketball courts.  A nighttime view was also presented showing that no light bleeds off the site.
Village Engineer Steve Snell from O’Brien & Gere provided a review letter summarizing the details of the Planning Boards review of the plans and the engineering involvement.  Everything has been addressed.
Code Enforcement Officer Randy Capriotti commented on the changes made to parking with the addition of handicap parking bringing the total to 6 on the site.

Planning Board Chairperson Ronald Gustafson reported that the Planning Board reviewed matter at September 12th, November 14th, December 5th, and January 9th meetings and recommends for approval. During review one member had concerns with the placement of the building but the majority of the Board was satisfied that aligns with neighboring properties and does not pose a challenge to the wetlands. Village Engineers have reviewed the plans.  All outstanding issues have been addressed.

Trustee Daniel Wagner commented that development is at no cost to the Village.  No taxpayer money was spent.
Hearing no further comments, Mayor Tackman closed the public hearing at 7:07PM.
PUBLIC HEARING

February 6, 2017

RE: Proposed Local Law No. 1, of 2017

Property tax levy in excess of 2%

Mayor Tackman called the Public Hearing regarding proposed local law No. 1 of 2017, a local law to allow the Village of East Syracuse to adopt a budget for fiscal year commencing June 1, 2017 that requires a real property tax levy in excess of the “tax levy limit” as defined by GML§3-c to order at 7:07PM.
Local Law No. 1, of 2017 reads as follows:

A Local Law authorizing a property tax levy in excess of the limit established in

 General Municipal Law §3-c

Section 1. Legislative Intent

It is the intent of this local law to allow the Village of East Syracuse to adopt a budget for the fiscal year commencing June 1, 2017 that requires a real property tax levy in excess of the “tax levy limit” as defined by General Municipal Law §3-c.

Section 2.  Authority

This local law is adopted pursuant to subdivision 5 of General Municipal Law §3-c which expressly authorizes a local government’s governing body to override the property tax cap for the coming fiscal year by the adoption of a local law approved by a vote of sixty percent (60%) of said governing body.

Section 3.   Tax Levy Limit Override

The Board of Trustees of the Village of East Syracuse, County of Onondaga, is hereby authorized to adopt a budget for the fiscal year commencing June 1, 2017 that requires a real property tax levy in excess of the amount otherwise prescribed in General Municipal Law §3-c.

Section 4.  Severability

If a Court determines that any clause, sentence, paragraph, subdivision, or part of this local law or the application thereof to any person, firm or corporation, or circumstance is invalid or unconstitutional, the Court’s order of Judgment shall not affect, impair, or invalidate the remainder of this local law, but shall be confined in its operation to the clause, sentence, paragraph, subdivision, or part of this local law or in its application to the person, individual, firm or corporation or circumstance, directly involved in the controversy in which such judgment or order shall be rendered.

Section 5.  Effective Date

This local law shall take effect immediately upon filing with the Secretary of State.

Comments:

Mayor Robert T. Tackman read the proposed local law and explained the history and intent.  The State initially promoted the plan as a 2% tax cap but actually it is aligned with inflation.  This year the limit for Village’s is 1.15%.

Having this local law in place allows the Board to enact a budget that reflects actual operation costs and expenses.  Should the budget come in under the limit the Village can waive this exception and residents could qualify for any rebates for local taxes.

The Onondaga County Mayor’s Association and NYCOM recommend taking these measures and the Village has adopted similar legislation annually since the inception of the program. 
Hearing no further comments, Mayor Tackman closed the public hearing at 7:09PM.
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Village of East Syracuse

February 6, 2017

Following the Pledge of Allegiance Mayor Robert T. Tackman called the regular meeting of the Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees for Monday, February 6, 2017 to order at 7:12PM. 
Present: Trustee Janet L. Mattox, Trustee Carol Para, Trustee Daniel J. Wagner, and Mayor Robert T. Tackman.

Also Present:  DPW Superintendent Ron Russell, III, Parks Director Tom Richardson, Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby, Fire Chief DJ Brewster, Director of Code Enforcement Randy Capriotti, Village Engineer Steve Snell, and Village Attorney Robert Germain.
Excused: Deputy Mayor James Carr, Jr.
Approximately 42 Village residents and guests attended including: On behalf of Islamic Cultural Center of Bosnians in Syracuse:  Project Manager Joseph Mastroianni, Ryan Files, Esq., Carol O’Hara, Muris Neimorlija; and Members of the Planning Board: Chairperson Ronald Gustafson, Robert Murphy, and Liz Landry.
Review of Correspondence  A record of recent correspondence has been distributed to the Board of Trustees and all department heads to assist in monitoring activities.

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To accept the following vouchers for payment:

From Consolidated Fund Abstract, vouchers numbered 55797 through 55946 and Abstract in the amount of $239,064.96

Discussion: $86,000 is SSO Mitigation sewer bond payment, $5000 for road salt and $8900 for extrication tools approved in December and January, as well as the usual monthly expenses for health insurance, garbage collection, Attorneys & Engineers, phones and utilities.
Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.
COMMUNITY COMMENTS
Mayor Tackman reported that we are trying a new format for the agenda and the meeting structure. One change is to offer Community Comments at the beginning of the meeting for any who wish to voice concerns. 
OLD BUSINESS

Site Plan Review – Islamic Cultural Center of Bosnians in Syracuse 

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - That the Board of Trustees accepts the SEQR determination for 6400 sf new construction at 720 Hartwell Ave as Type 1 action with a negative declaration.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To approve site plan for 6400 sf  new construction at 720 Hartwell Ave, as submitted and identified on plans dated 7/16/16 and revised grading plan dated 10/17/16, with full satisfaction of Planning Board, and approved by the Village Engineers.
Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Muris Neimorlija, Minister for the Islamic Cultural Center for Bosnians’ in Syracuse thanked the Board of Trustees for this approval.  Thanked the Planning Board for all the work they did to make this a better project.  Looking forward to being a part of the community for many years to come.  Welcomed people to visit anytime.
Property Tax Cap - Local Law No. 1 of 2016

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox -To adopt a resolution approving Local Law 1 of 2017 of the Village of East Syracuse, a local law to allow the Village of East Syracuse to adopt a budget for the fiscal year commencing June 1, 2017 that requires a real property tax levy in excess of the “tax levy limit” as defined by GML§3-c.  Said Law shall become effective immediately upon filing with the New York State Secretary of State.  

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried. 

Annual CNY SPCA Agreement

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To authorize the Mayor to execute agreement with CNY SPCA for 2016 Dog Control/Cruelty Investigations.  Charges for these services to the Village are $5000.

Polling the Board: All in favor. Motion carried.
Code Enforcement

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To make an offer of employment to Mark Kaptain, Carson Drive, as a part-time Rental Inspector, at $16./hr.
Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS
Fire Department

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To approve attendance at training for 1st Assistant Fire Chief Chris Shields at Pinsky Law Group Leadership Training at Turning Stone Casino Saturday, April 1st & Sunday, April 2nd. Cost is $240.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To approve the expenditure of $6500 for a thermal imaging camera from MES. 

Discussion: Trustee Wagner was assured by Chief Brewster that there are funds in the budget to cover this expenditure.  Getting one camera with the SCBA equipment.  These will be available on Truck 2 and Engine 1.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To declare extrication tools as surplus, and offer to Hinsdale Fire Department pending their Board’s approval and bid. 

Discussion: Chief Brewster reports that Hinsdale is meeting tonight to approve offer of $1200 each. Feels this is a fair price for 20 year old equipment.  The new tools are working fine for the Department.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Discussion:  Fire Department – new members

Mayor Tackman reported on recommendations by NYCOM attorneys on the procedure changed proposed for approving new members.  New procedure was to have the Board approve prior to ESFD, Inc. so as not to have new members activated prior to Board approval.  NYCOM recommends against that.  

Village Board of Trustees will schedule a Special Meeting, for as soon as possible following the Monthly ESFD, Inc. meeting where new members are approved.  No equipment is to be issued nor allowed to respond to calls until Board of Trustee approval is granted.  Need three (3) Board members for quorum.

Will hold a Special Meeting Wednesday, February 8th at 7:30AM to consider these new members. 
Rescue Truck
Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To authorize the purchase of the new Rescue Truck – E-One Cyclone II – 4-door Custom, Full-tilt, Welded Aluminum Cab, Welded Extruded Aluminum Body, Walk-In Rescue with base bid and options, with H-GAC administrative fee and discounts for total purchasing price of $930,855. Purchase will be financed through Key Bank Government Finance lease for five (5) years with arrears first payment due in six (6) months at 2.35% rate payment $196,835.81.

Discussion: Mayor Tackman reported on purchasing proposal from H-GAC (cooperative purchasing) and leasing options available.
Intend to approach Town of DeWitt and negotiate an addendum to Fire Protection Agreement for purchase of apparatus.  This is the course that Town of DeWitt Supervisor has agreed to in the past.  Town Councilor Jamie Frank supports this purchase and the addendum to Agreement proposal.  

Trustee Wagner noted that item will be included in 2017/2018 budget proposal. The Town has a sizable reserve that residents have already been taxed for that can only be used for Fire Protection Services.

Fire Chief Brewster reported that delivery typically will be a year to 13 months.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.

Discussion:  Workers Comp Insurance for Bunk-Ins
Mayor Tackman reported that NYCOM recommends that local Fire Department provide workers compensation coverage for bunk-in students while they are responding to local calls.  Has come to our attention that some outside Fire Department do not provide this coverage to these members.
In the past it was assumed that Bunk-in students were covered through Mutual Aid by their Home Departments while in this program, but this is not the case.  Mutual Aid laws state that the Department must be activated for coverage, not individuals.
The Village is working with our Insurance Agents and Workers Compensation carrier to get a ruling and an estimate for coverage for Bunk-in students.

Director of Code Enforcement Randy Capriotti recommended that also consider the Ladies Auxiliary as they are on the scene without coverage too.

Parks & Recreation

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To approve the offering program senior trip to Del Largo Casino on Tuesday, March 21th for adults 21+ years of age.  Cost for Village residents is $20 and $22 for non-residents.  Trip includes motor coach transportation (Quality Coach), 22 spots will be reserved for Village residents, with 20 for non-residents. Pre-registration required.  Payment due at sign-up.  $5 fee charged for all refunds. No refund unless spot on bus can be filled. Bus leaves Heman St. at 9:45AM (pick-up Bennett Manor at 9:30AM) returns approximately 5PM. 

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Motion – by Trustee Mattox. seconded by Trustee Wagner - To approve the offering program senior trip to Turning Stone Casino on Tuesday, April 25th for adults 21+ years of age.  Cost for Village residents is $15, $17 for non-residents.  Trip includes motor coach transportation (Quality Coach), $15 free play or $15 BINGO Bucks, and $5 lunch coupon.  22 spots will be reserved for Village residents, with 20 for non-residents. Pre-registration required.  Payment due at sign-up.  $5 fee charged for all refunds. No refund unless spot on bus can be filled. Bus leaves Heman St. at 9:45AM (pick-up Bennett Manor at 9:30AM) returns approximately 5PM. 

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To approve the following Senior Activities:

Monday, February 13th
Valentine’s Day Party

Cost is $3





Heman Street Apartments





Keener Senior Program





10 – 1:30PM





Lunch, Valentine BINGO





Entertainment

Thursday, March 9th

Movie & Pizza Day


Cost is $3




Collateral Beauty





Pizza, popcorn and refreshments

Thursday, March 16th 

St. Patrick’s Day Party

Cost is $4





Heman Street Apartments





10 – 1:30PM





Corned Beef & cabbage lunch





Entertainment by 3rd grade students

Thursday, April 6th

Movie & Pizza Day


Cost is $3





Pizza, popcorn and refreshments

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.




Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Para - To approve the following schedule of activities for the Spring Parks & Recreation Department:

Friday, March 10th 

Trolls Family Movie Night

Free





Municipal Building





7PM snacks & refreshments 




Wear your pajamas!

Saturday, March 25th 

Build It with LOWES
Cost is $5





9AM to 11AM





Municipal Building





Monster Truck project kit





Snacks & refreshments

Saturday, April 8th 

Breakfast with the Easter Bunny
$3.50/person





American Legion


$12/family




9AM to 11AM

Saturday, April 15th 

Annual Easter Egg Hunt

Free





10AM Sharp!





Ellis Field Park





Ages 10 and under





Easter Coloring Contest

Free





Register before April 13th




Winners announced April 15th 

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Changes to Employee Handbook

Mayor Tackman introduced the concerns with changes made to the Employee Handbook in December 2013 to increase the years of service required to remain in the Village’s Group Health Plan from ten (10) year to fifteen (15).
This impacts four (4) full time employees: 

Randy Hughson [in 2013 had 5 now 8],

 Janet Forest [in 2013 had 8 now 11], 

Nate Baker [in 2013 had 3 now 6], and 

Brandon Russell [in 2013 had 1 now 4].
Trustee Wagner remarked that he was under the impression that any active employees would be “grandfathered”.

Trustee Mattox proposed that this matter be considered during budget discussions as it will have monetary implications.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

DPW – Superintendent Ronald A. Russell, III

Work Activity – January 2017

SANITARY SEWERS – DPW secured an open manhole on Marcy Street that was apparently hit by CSX crews replacing switches.  Repairs will be done in the spring. A sewer lateral from an unknown point of origin was cut and capped on East Second Street.  The pipe was found during investigation of a sinkhole in the yard and was flowing groundwater into the sanitary sewer.

SNOW OPERATIONS – Salt trips - 12, Street Plows – 3, Sidewalks Plow trips – 3, parking lots and street dead ends – 4.

TRASH PICK UP – DPW crews did 6 special trash pickups throughout the Village.  Branches, trash, blue bins and garbage cans that were in the street as the result of high winds were picked up and containers put back on the properties.

STORM SEWERS – DPW cleaned numerous catch basins on the southside of the Village.  Basins are cleaned on a pre-determined route when conditions allow to reduce street flooding caused by debris in the basins. A percentage of basins are required to be cleaned each year per MS4 guidelines. 

TREE WORK – DPW removed several damaged trees in the Village.  Large piles of debris from property owner trees damaged from high winds were picked up on Kinne Street, Schrouder Street, West Yates Street and East Ave.  Christmas tree pick up also was done and ended late January.

STREET SWEEPING – Village streets were swept during some of the favorable weather. There was a large amount of debris in the streets due to high winds during the month.

SAFETY – PESH training (OSHA) for DPW employees was done.  Safety Data Sheets were updated from the old MSDS sheets as required by a recently enacted law.  A flammable storage locker was purchased and all small containers of various products were taken from shelves and will be stored in the locker.

MUNICIPAL BUILDING – DPW assembled shelves and are assisting the Village Clerk with storage of a large amount of records required to be retained.  The rope on the flag pole was replaced.

STREET REPAIR – Numerous potholes were filled with cold patch and permanent repairs will be done in the future.  Numerous damaged or faded street signs were replaced throughout the Village.

DPW crews also performed their normal duties and assisted the Fire Department, DeWitt Highway and Village of Manlius with some requests for assistance.
DPW Superintendent Russell reports that with the break in the weather the crew has been able to work on other things. With recent wind event crews collected 5 truckloads of debris.

Village Clerk Derby thanked the DPW men for all the work they have done with records storage.  Making the most of their time and availability.  They have made a remarkable difference.  It is most appreciated.
Village Office - Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby

Treasurer’s Report
Budget preparation forms were distributed to all Departments for the proposed 2017/2016 budget.  The following is the calendar/schedule we will follow for the budget process:

Submission of your estimate


February 13


Tentative budget submitted to Board

March 1


Review by Board of Trustee


March 1 - 31


Public Hearing on budget


by April 15


Adoption of budget



by May 1

Relief from the Municipal Building debt will not come in 2017/2018 budget (matures December 15, 2017.   The final payment for Extended Police Services will be in the 2018/2019 fiscal year. This means that an approximately $3.50 reduction in the tax rate is possible with $675,000 debt and expenditure removed from the 2018/2019 budget (just 1 more year to wait – so hold on there, relief is coming!).

Tentative numbers from the County for the Town’s rolls (as of January 1st 2017 – our taxable status date) shows total assessed value for the Village to be $190,384,108

$184,505,005.  This is $5,879,103 higher than last year’s $184,505,005 taxable value.

This means that were our tax rate to stay the same ($13.12 for General Fund) we would raise $80,399.52 more (last year raised $2,417,440).

The sewer fund is raised from full assessed value.  The Town projects $218,094.70

$218,358,228, which is slightly lower than last year’s $218,358,228. Last year’s sewer fund rate was $.72 to raise $157,375 (the SSO Mitigation long term debt was added last year).

Elections

The Village has no general annual elections will take place this year in November.  The Offices on the ballot will be for: Mayor; two (2) Trustee positions and the Judge, all for a four (4) year term. The Onondaga County Board of Elections will conduct the election. All filings, petitions and registration must be done through them. 

Grants

EFC funding – SSO Mitigation Phase 2, Contract 2 – Pipe and Manhole Rehabilitation and Replacement

EFC continues its review of the financial position of the Village for presentation to the Loan Committee.  The grant award is $370,835 based on $1.5 million project costs with remaining amount financed through 0% interest hardship loan. Engineering is estimated to be $219,000.

Onondaga County WEP Suburban Green Improvement – sewer improvement

Is wrapping up with final expenditure of balance of contract award $100,000. To date expenditures are: $18,874.35 engineering and $75,227 to Contractor (Precision Trenchless through Onondaga County WEP) for total of $94,101.35.  County WEP advises to spend the entire award amount so we will get one more repair done.

Other Committees and Boards

Zoning – hearing for 108 Silver Street was withdrawn upon attorney advice.

Planning – recommended approval of application for Islamic Cultural Center. In February   will continue their review of Design Guidelines.

Safety – Next meeting is February 21st.    
Holidays and/or changes in Garbage

Village Offices will be closed Monday, February 20th for President’s Day.  There is no change to garbage or trash pick-ups. 
MAYOR’S REMARKS

· Budget reminders – Department Heads are asked to get their budget estimates in by February 13th.  The Mayor will present a Budget to the Board before March.  The Public Hearing must be before April 15th.
· NYCOM Workshop – The Village hosted 35 CNY Fire Departments and District members, Village Boards, Town Councilors, and attorneys last Thursday for a seminar on Administration of Fire Departments.  It’s a very complex subject and each Department is different. Was a good opportunity to ask questions and learn what others are doing.  Interesting to note that NYCOM was not familiar with Bunk-In programs.  They may do an article for the next edition of their Bulletin on the topic.

· Bennett Manor  - Met with the Property Manager earlier today.  Put forward the concerns and complaints. The Property Manager reports that some items are scheduled to be corrected, such as the fire alarm system will be replaced and new carpets installed.  We hope to see some changes moving forward.

· Inland Port – Met with Supervisors from the Town of Manlius and Town of DeWitt, Engineers and Attorneys this afternoon. Where the Village of East Syracuse was approached to be Lead Agent the majority of the project is happening in the Town of Manlius.  They will consider acting as Lead Agents after review of any application.  The Village of East Syracuse will remain and involved agency.  Much of the project is wetlands remediation in the Towns.  East Syracuse is a small but vital part of the proposal with export involvement on the Class 3 railroad line located at the old recycling center site.
· Transport of Hazardous Materials – A resident in attendance reported several so-called “Bomb Trains” that travel through the Village regularly carried volatile crude oil and other hazardous materials. Trustee Wagner noted that exports are regulated by the Federal Government.  Mayor Tackman reported that the County has assembled a team for Emergency Management and Critical Response related to the railroad. 

· NYCOM Winter Legislative Session – Will be attending next week NYCOM Legislative session.  Plan to meet with local NYS Representative to put forward local concerns.

· Syracuse State of the City – Attended Mayor Stephanie Miner’s address on the State of the City of Syracuse.  Good to know what our neighbors are involved in and learn more or their techniques and solutions.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Court Cancelled:
Tuesday, February 21st 




Tuesday, March 14th 

Park Activities & Trips


February Break 2017
Tuesday, February 21st    
Out of the Cage Pet Mobile


Tuesday, February 21st 
Karate – CNY Karate


Wednesday, February 22nd
Parent Child Paint Day



Thursday, February 23rd     
Bowling- Rock & Bowl

 

Friday, February 24th 

3 on 3 Basketball Tourney



Friday, February 24th 

Intramurals & Pizza Party


Family Ice Skating Night on Saturday, February 11th from 4:00 – 6:00PM at Clinton Square. Free – includes Skate rental and admission. 

Baby Sitting Course – Tuesday, February 21st from 9AM to noon.

Annual ESM Musical “Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat” - February 11th 

Turning Stone Casino - Tuesday, February 28th 
Village Offices (and DPW) are closed on Monday, February 20th for President’s Day

Next Village Board of Trustees meeting is Monday, March 6th 

COMMUNITY COMMENTS

Bob Murphy inquired about the impacts on properties on the southside of the Village that are now required to get Flood Insurance.

Mayor Tackman attended the recent Public Informational Session put on by FEMA to roll out the changes to the Flood Plan maps.  Is a confusing issue.

Village Attorney Robert Germain reports that FEMA has changed the maps and the calculation for determining risks for a 100 year flood.  This changes the elevations and requires many more people to get flood insurance – and it’s not cheap.

Director of Code Enforcement Randy Capriotti reports that Banks and Credit Unions are now notifying their mortgage holders of these changes and this requirement.  This will effect probably 15 properties in the Village.

New Maps are coming but the Village does not have them yet.

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Para - To adjourn.

Meeting adjourned at 8:06PM

Respectfully submitted by,

Patricia J. Derby

Village Clerk

Minutes were distributed unapproved to Board of Trustees and Department Heads on Tuesday, February 7, 2017.
Review of Correspondence

12/14/16
Girl Scout Troop 10623; RE: use of Village facilities;

12/22/16
F.J. Pompo & Company; RE: Financial Statement for year ending May, 31, 2016;

1/9/17

Board of Elections; RE: residential addresses;

1/10/17
Mayor; RE: 3Gi Inland Port proposal;

1/10/17
Mayor to Town of DeWitt; RE: purchases of $50,000 for Fire Department;

1/10/17
Mayor; RE: salaried employees increase;

1/10/17
Crowley Insurance; RE: no deductible on police professional 

1/10/17
Regional Economic Development; RE: Council meeting;

1/10/17
Fire Chief Brewster; RE: meeting minutes;

1/10/17
HarRob; RE: estimates for repairs to Truck 1;

1/11/17
Village Clerk to Board of Trustees; RE: January revenue/expenditure report;

1/11/17
Village Clerk to Department Heads; RE: January department expenditures;

1/11/17
Village Clerk to Fire Department Secretary; RE: new member;

1/11/17
Web Inquiry; RE: marriage officiant;

1/11/17
Village Clerk to HGAC; RE: cooperative purchasing;

1/11/17
Village Clerk to 3Gi CNYIP; RE: Letter of support;

1/11/17
NYS EFC; RE: Financial questions;

1/11/17
NYCOM; RE: 2016 summary of legislation;

1/11/17
Comp Alliance; RE: Emergency vehicle operations safety;

1/12/17
FOIL; RE: 301 East Heman Street;

1/12/17
Mackenzie Hughes Law Office; RE; Lostumbo v Village of East Syracuse;

1/12/17
NYS Workers Compensation Board; RE; Carrasco decision;

1/13/17
Hancock Law Office; RE: East Syracuse DeWitt Inter-municipal agreement;

1/13/17
Village Attorney; RE: Village property assessments;
1/14/17
Mayor; RE: Governor’s proposal to require Countywide referenda on County determined Municipal Consolidation plans;

1/16/17
Fire Chief; RE: access to Fire Stations;

1/16/17
ESFD, Inc. President; RE: Fire Service Advisory Board;

1/17/17
Village Attorney/Planning & Zoning; RE: use variance 108 Silver Street;

1/17/17
ESFD; RE: incident report;

1/18/17
NYS OSC; RE; review of 2016 AUD report;

1/18/17
Web Inquiry; RE: Court;

1/19/17
Village Clerk; RE: Budget calendar;

1/19/17
Mayor to Assemblywoman Hunter; RE; opposition to Governor’s proposal to require Countywide referenda on County determined municipal consolidation plans;

1/19/17
Mayor to Senator DeFrancisco; RE; opposition to Governor’s proposal to require Countywide referenda on County determined municipal consolidation plans;

1/19/17
Mayor to Board of Trustees; RE; opposition to Governor’s proposal to require Countywide referenda on County determined municipal consolidation plans;

1/19/17
Charter Communications; RE: upcoming changes;

1/20/17
Mayor to NYCOM; RE: February 2nd training seminar;

1/23/17
Display Sales; RE: follow-up on Christmas decorations purchase;

1/23/17
CNYRPDB; RE: stormwater training;

1/23/17
Village Clerk to Board of Elections; RE: upcoming general village elections;

1/23/17
R. Byrnes; RE: property assessment;

1/24/17
Village Clerk to NYS DOT; RE: CHIPS reimbursement;

1/24/17
Town of DeWitt; RE: meeting on February 6th Inland Port;

1/25/17
Web Inquiry; RE: Village Court;

1/30/17
Village Clerk to MacKenzie Hughes; RE: Lostumbo matter;
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